S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday 5th July 2023 in the Parish Council Meeting Room
Mr Jordan welcomed both Mr Narborough and Mr Scales as new members of the Finance Committee, he explained that Mr Narborough already attends the Finance Committee meetings regularly as he is the Chairman of the Assets Committee and Mr Scales has experience in Finance.
1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year:  Mr Jordan proposed that Mr Scales take on the role as Chairman of the Finance Committee, with no other nominations, this was seconded by Mr Narborough and unanimously agreed.
2. Present: Mr I Jordan, Mr S Scales, Mr D Price, Mr P Bland, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mrs M Albinson, and Mrs T Banks
3. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 5th April 2023: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
4. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None  

5. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

6. To discuss the first quarter year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that as Mr Scales had only just been nominated as Chairman of the Finance Committee, he would be going through the finances as usual, and Mr Scales would take over next time.

All members confirmed that they had received a detailed printout of the finances and Mr Jordan said that he would be going through these section by section.  He explained that the figure in the spend column should be approximately a quarter of the Budget. He said that the total spend for the first quarter was over at £55,547.55, however, this includes £23,725.15 spent on the Meeting Room Extension build and associated New Equipment (New Gopak tables and various kitchen equipment).
Mr Jordan then went through the items referring to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK, less than a quarter of the budget. 
General Admin – OK; this includes the £23,725.15 for the Meeting Room Extension spend and several other one-off payments; Repairs and Maintenance – OK; Security Maintenance – The figure of £841.48 is for the purchase of a new Security Camera Hard drive and Monitor; Subscriptions and Insurances – One off payments; Audit Fees – £150.00 has been paid to Mrs Elizabeth Manning for carrying out the Internal Audit 2022/2023; Courses/Rates - £600.00, this payment is for Rates on the Parish Office due to the extension; Bank Charges – The figure sits at £141.83. It was said that £30,100.12 against a budget of £11,800.00 is OK as it includes the Meeting Room Extension build and several other one-off payments.

Allotments – OK, it was said that the Allotments sit at £3,772.28 in hand.
Bus shelters – OK. 
Cemetery – OK; Fees have been received at £2,215.00 leaving a balance of £823.37 in hand.
Churchyard – OK, £501.53 against a budget of £2,000.00.
Footway lighting – OK, Supply and Maintenance – OK, a little high but electric is now more expensive; Insurance - £961.07. It was said that Insurances are now split under each of the individual headings where possible; £7,392.60 against a budget of £20,500 is OK.

Litter – OK; Trade Bin – The figure of £1,217.20 is a one-off payment.
Open Spaces – Grass Maintenance – OK at £1,531.53; Servicing Dog Bins – currently £0.00, this bill is paid annually in March; £2,035.53 against a budget of £11,700.00 is good.
Wootton Park – Pavilion Repairs / Maint - £796.45 against a budget of £870.00 is for the Fuse Box Electrical Report and associated repairs. Pest Control Inspection Fees – OK; NWPC Contributions have been received at £1,130.03, total spend so far £470.75 against a budget of £10,005.00 is good. 
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – A little up; Repairs & Maintenance – OK, the figure of £4,045.49 includes the Cleaning, the Collection of the Sanitary Bins, the newly marked out Disabled Bays, the cost of the new Fencing, Pest Control, and work carried out by BMAC Garden Services around the curtilage of the Building; Trade Bin – The figure of £1,217.20 is a one-off payment; Utilities – OK; A total spend of £10,652.56 against income of £6,418.75, leaves a spend of £4,233.81. 
Miscellaneous – No spending. SWiB is yet to request their donation.
As the Citizens Advice Bureau no longer have an office in Town and do not request a donation, Mr Jordan said that perhaps a Donation could be made to a new charity. Bridge for Heroes was suggested. This possibly will be revisited.

Income: Bank Interest - £443.41; Wayleaves - £54.60; Meeting Room Hire - £503.00; Solar Panel Income - £1,753.95 making a total of £2,754.96. 
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total sits at £55,547.55 against a Budget of £109,425.00 which is OK, bearing in mind the Meeting Room Extension costs.
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the first quarter accounts; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.20pm.
7. Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 3rd October 2023 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
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